
27 May 2020

To 

The Chief Secretary

Government of Telangana

Hyderabad 

Sir, 

Sub: Ongoing crisis at Medchal due to gathering of outgoing migrants on NH 44 reg.

Ref: TS HC WP (PIL) No.94 OF 2020

We wish to bring to your notice the ongoing crisis at Medchal on National Highway 44 due to the 

gathering of migrant workers wanting to travel to their native places. 

As of now, there are around 500 migrant workers at CMR college, Medchal. Concerned citizens 

have arranged buses for about 250 workers and are awaiting permissions for buses. But another 250

are waiting there, who include women and children. 

As the evening progresses, the situation is likely to worsen. More people are likely to gather there. 

We request you, as per the High Court Order, to kindly provide food, shelter and arrange transport 

for them. 

Sujatha Surepally, A.Suneetha, Sarath Davala and others.

Covid Advocacy Lockdown Group


